
PARISH VISION STATEMENT 
As a people who believe and trust in the love of God for us, revealed in the heart of Jesus, we live out this love in a 

welcoming and inclusive community that provides life-giving support and service to all people. 

 

 

Mass Intentions 
 

6.00pm Saturday Vigil OLM  

Clara Clarizia 

Antonio Clarizia 

Sessie Bray 

Renata Gallina 

Bruno Gallina 

9.00am SHC 

Zardo Family 

Antonio Di Niro 

Ivana Martini 

11.00am OLM 

Parish 

10 November 2024 

Year B 

 

32nd Sunday 
in 

Ordinary 
Time 

Responsorial Psalm 
 

Praise the Lord,  

my soul! 

Gospel Acclamation 
 

Alleluia, alleluia! 
 

Happy the poor in  
spirit; the kingdom of 

heaven is theirs. 

 

Alleluia! 
 
 

 

Today’s Readings 

 

1 Kg 17:10-16 

Ps 145:7-10 

Heb 9:24-28 

Mk 12:38-44 

YOU ARE WELCOME TO JOIN US FOR MASS  

 Tuesday 

 Wednesday 

 Friday 

 Saturday 

 Sunday 

 Sunday 

12  Nov  

13  Nov 

15  Nov 

16  Nov 

17  Nov 

17  Nov 

12:15 pm 

  6:00 pm 

  9:15 am 

 6:00 pm 

 9:00 am 

11:00 am 

Mass at Sacred Heart Church (SHC) Hindmarsh 

Rosary and Candlelight Mass at Our Lady of the Manger Church (OLM) Findon 

Mass at Our Lady of the Manger Church (OLM) Findon 

Vigil Mass at Our Lady of the Manger Church (OLM) Findon 

Mass at Sacred Heart Church (SHC) Hindmarsh 

Mass at Our Lady of the Manger Church (OLM) Findon  

                                            PARISH OFFICE | PHONE  08 8346 3901  
  Office Hours: Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday | 10:00am—2:00pm  

         Please Note: If the office is unattended, please leave a message and we will return your call ASAP                                                            

               29 Grange Rd., West Hindmarsh | Mailing address: PO Box 34, Welland 5007 

     E: shparish@shphf.com.au    Parish Priest: Father Santhosh Nazareth CSC 

 First Collection Second Collection 

Account Name 
BSB—Account Number 

Diocesan Presbytery 
066 782 - 100031471 

Sacred Heart Parish Hindmarsh-Findon 
066 782 - 100000081 

Thank you for using this option Reference: “Your Name” Reference: “Your Name” 

 WELCOME TO SACRED HEART PARISH   

HINDMARSH-FINDON  
 

Website:  www.sacredheartparishhindmarsh.com.au 

Facebook:  www.facebook.com/sacredhearthindmarshparish 
 

IN THE CHARISM OF THE HEART OF CHRIST 

‘May the Sacred Heart of Jesus be everywhere loved’ 
   Sacred Heart Church      Our Lady of the Manger 

   252 Port Rd, Hindmarsh   176 Crittenden Rd, Findon 

Giving Your Whole Livelihood  
Jesus sat down opposite the treasury and observed how the crowd put money into the treasury. Many rich people 

put in large sums. A poor widow also came and put in two small coins worth a few cents. Mark 12:41–42 
 

If you were in charge of the Temple treasury, which would you prefer? The rich putting in large sums of money?  

Or one poor widow putting in two small coins? Of course, an honest answer to that question might be hard to give. 

Much good can be done with large sums of money, right? Wouldn’t it be better to accept more than a few cents? 

The dilemma one would experience in this situation reveals a misperception that we regularly encounter in life. Is 

more better than less? Is wealth better than poverty? Is success better than failure? It all depends upon the  

spiritual reality at hand. 
 

Take, for example, success vs. failure. Say one person sets off on a selfish and immoral business venture that 

quickly produces a huge income. Many would consider that a success. Say another person prayerfully sought to 

fulfill the will of God and started some other business. After years of trying, that business failed and went into  

bankruptcy. Which situation is better? Clearly, the one who sought to fulfill the will of God is the winner. Why?  

Because the spiritual fruit of fidelity to the will of God, despite worldly setbacks, produced an eternal treasure more 

valuable than earthly wealth. 
 

God judges the heart, not the worldly outcome. In fact, from a worldly perspective alone, Jesus’ life was a complete 

failure. He was arrested, charged with a capital crime, beaten and killed. His earthly kingdom—desired by many of 

his followers—was never established. Many of them abandoned Him when He was killed. Even after He rose from 

the dead, He didn’t establish an earthly kingdom. 
 

Of course, in the spiritual realm, the realm of eternal realities, Jesus’ life was infinitely successful. His death  

destroyed death itself, and His Resurrection enabled all who believe in Him to share in eternal life. His spiritual 

Kingdom is now in full bloom and will one day be visible to all. 
 

Back to our original question. If you were in charge of the Temple treasury, and you were given the same option that 

Jesus pointed to of receiving the large sums of money from the rich, or the two coins from the poor widow, it would 

certainly be better to accept the two coins. If that is hard to comprehend, then it is a sign that you live more  

according to the values of the world than the values of the spiritual Kingdom of God. The poor widow gave more 

than two small coins; she also gave the spiritual gift of her generosity and complete trust in God. She gave all she 

had and trusted that God would take care of her and use her gift for good. This is infinitely more fruitful for the  

building of the Kingdom of God than the gift of someone’s excess of money. God does not need our money, but we 

need to give it, be detached from it, and be ready and willing to give everything we have, all that we are, our entire 

livelihood to God. This is trust. This is a spiritual gift that will have far greater eternal ramifications for the salvation 

of souls than all the money in the world. 
 

Reflect, today, upon the compliment Jesus pays to this poor widow. “She, from her poverty, has contributed all she 

had, her whole livelihood.” Do you contribute your whole livelihood? Do you dedicate everything you have, all your 

energies and gifts, and all that you are to the service of God for His glory? We are called to give everything to  

God—not just a portion of our lives. Reflect upon how well you imitate this poor widow and seek to follow her holy 

example. 
 

Most generous Lord, You gave all that You had and all that You are out of love for the salvation of the world. Help 

me to imitate Your total gift by returning all to You, entrusting my entire life, all that I am, and my entire livelihood to 

You. Jesus, I trust in You. 
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   Parish Office  

   29 Grange Rd, West Hindmarsh  

https://ref.ly/Mark%2012.41%E2%80%9342;rsvce?t=biblia


November 2024 
09 Nov The Dedication of the  

 Lateran Basilica in Rome 

10 NOV PARISH GARAGE SALE 

24 NOV CENTENARY YEAR EVENT at SHC 

               1924 - 2024 

24 Nov Our Lord Jesus Christ, King of  the 

 Universe 

25 Nov Saint Catherine of Alexandria 

30 Nov Saint Andrew 

December 2024 
01 Dec 1st Sunday of Advent 

03 Dec Saint Francis Xavier 

07 Dec Blessing of the Crib (OLM) 

08 Dec Blessing of the Crib (SHC) 

08 Dec PARISH CAROL’S NIGHT (SHC) 

09 Dec Immaculate Conception of the 

 Blessed Virgin Mary 

10 Dec Our Lady of Loreto 

13 Dec Saint Lucy, virgin and martyr 

15 Dec Community Christmas Party (SHC) 

15 Dec 3rd Sunday of Advent 

             Centenary Meeting for SHC 
        Tuesday, 12th November at 6pm in Parish Hall  

                                                                                 

                       Vinnies Meeting 

       Tuesday, 3rd December  @ 6.30pm 

          Fundraising Committee Meeting                                                                                            

                           TBA 

       Parish Finance Council Meeting 
Wednesday, 13th November @ 7pm at Parish Hall 

 

                                    Liturgy Meeting   
                          Tuesday, 11th February @ 6.30pm at Parish Office 

 

   

               Parish Pastoral Council Meeting  
                                  TBA in 2025 
 

            APRIM Meeting  
                                                              TBA 

World Community for Christian Meditation Australia - 
Advent Twilight Retreat 

You are invited to begin your Advent at our Advent Twilight Retreat—

THE WAY OF LOVE. 

On Friday evening, November 29, 6pm–8pm, with coffee, snacks and 

book sales at 5.30pm. 

At St Theodore’s Anglican Church Hall, 46 Prescott Terrace, Toorak 

Gardens. 

In a time of quiet, we will meditate together, pray together, reflect on 

Scripture using Lectio Divina, and walk contemplatively together. 

Please bring your own cup. A donation for the WCCM A National  

Appeal would be appreciated. 

Parish Centenary Event 

Parish donations are warmly welcomed and encouraged for 

this milestone celebration  

 

BSB - 066 782 

Account - 100 000 081 

Reference - Name 

Sacred Heart Church  
Centenary Celebration 

 

God of Love, in this Centennial year our hearts are 

full of gratitude for the many blessings  

that have enriched our Sacred Heart Parish  

Community. [Centennial Prayer] 
 

Our Sacred Heart Church Centenary will be a  

significant occasion for our whole parish community. 

We hope that many in our Parish Community will be 

able to gather with past parishioners and others for 

the Centenary Mass and stay on to celebrate over 

lunch on November 24th.  

 

Reminders:  

Centenary Mass will be at 9:30am on that day;  

NOTE NO -  11am Mass at OLM.     

Saturday Vigil Mass at 6:00pm on  

23rd November at OLM 
 

ATTENDANCE at Mass / Lunch:  

To enable the committee to know how many we are 

catering for lunch, please ensure that you have  

written your name on a sheet at your Mass or 

booked through Eventbrite or contacted the Office. If 

you are aware of others who are coming, please  

advise them to book also (or you can book for them.) 
 

LUNCH: 

After Mass, lunch will be served in the Hall and  

at the Church premises. We require assistance to set 

up on Sat 23rd November.  

Please let Tony, Elma, Mary Hemmings or  

Fr Santhosh know if you are able to help on  

Saturday.  
 

Many in our community are generously providing 

food. If you are able to help by baking a biscuit or 

cake slice, please let one of the above know.  
 

PARKING: 

Parking will be available on the median strip of Port 

Rd and, being Sunday, there will be many parking 

spaces on both sides of Port Road. For elderly guests 

and others needing support, a drop off space will be 

available in front of the Church; some parks will be 

allocated to some invited guests. Please allow time 

to find a park on the day.  
 

Looking forward to celebrating with all on  

24 November 2024! 
 

Please contact the Parish Office to rsvp to 

this event before MONDAY 11TH November  

 

 

A beautiful blessing  

last weekend 

Maria and Nic Ricchetti  

55th  

Wedding Anniversary 

*Congratulations* 



We pray for all the sick in our community that God will 

grant them courage, healing and strength.  

We especially pray for healing for our parishioners  

Mary Cusack, Michelle Dench, PA Merchant and L Parker. 

If you would like prayers or to add a name to our sick list, 

please contact the parish office.    Thank you. 

BAPTISM 

We welcome into our faith Community  
 

Harley Sincock 
 

who celebrate the Sacrament of Baptism this weekend                                                                

within our Sacred Heart Hindmarsh—Findon Parish  
 

Please keep the family in your prayers.                                                  

CENTENARY PICNIC RAFFLE 
Basket full of Food 

Tickets are 3 for $5 
 

Tickets available after Mass from Cathy Strangio,  
Sandra Bahlij or Linda Arman 

Winner will be drawn at the Centenary Event on  
24th November with all proceeds going towards the 
event. 

*please retain your ticket for draw* 

Parish Events - Save the Dates 
November 
Sunday, 10th - Garage Sale at SHC 
 

Sunday, 24th - Centenary Event at SHC 
 

December 
Saturday, 7th - Blessing of the Crib (OLM) 
 

Sunday, 8th - Blessing of the Crib (SHC) 
 

Sunday, 8th - Parish Carols’ Night @ 6pm - 10pm at SHC 
 

Sunday, 15th - Community Christmas Party at SHC Hall 
 

Friday, 20th -  Parish Office Closed (reopens 7th January) 
 

Tuesday, 24th -  Christmas Eve 
 

Wednesday, 25th -  Christmas Day 

We Pray For The Souls Of …. 

May They Rest In Peace. Amen. 

PUBLIC SCHOOLS - Sacramental Program 

Our Sacramental Program  

within our Parish is now opened.  

Please see Father Santhosh or  contact the  

Parish Office if interested. 

Feast of the Dedication of the Lateran Basilica, Rome 
Saturday, 9th November 

 

The Church celebrates the feast of the Dedication of the Lateran  

Basilica in Rome, the oldest and highest ranking of the four major 

basilicas in Rome. The Basilica of St. John Lateran is the cathedral of 

the diocese of Rome, the official ecclesiastical seat of the Holy Father, 

the Bishop of Rome, not St. Peter's Basilica as so many mistakenly 

believe.  
 

The Basilica is also called the Church of Holy Savior or the Church of 

St. John Baptist. In ancient Rome this was the church where everyone 

was baptized. This feast became a universal celebration in honor of 

the archbasilica, the ecclesiastical mother church, called "the mother 

and mistress of all churches of Rome and the world" (omnium urbis et 

orbis ecclesiarum mater et caput), as a sign of love for and union with 

the See of Peter. 
 

Today the liturgy celebrates the dedication of the Lateran Basilica, 

called “mother and head of all the churches of the city and the world.” 

In fact, this basilica was the first to be built after Emperor  

Constantine’s edict, in 313, granted Christians freedom to practice 

their religion. 
 

Initially the observance of this feast was confined to the city of Rome; 

then, beginning in 1565, it was extended to all the Churches of the 

Roman rite.  
 

The honoring of this sacred edifice was a way of expressing love and 

veneration for the Roman Church, which, as St. Ignatius of Antioch 

says, “presides in charity” over the whole Catholic communion (Letter 

to the Romans, 1:1). 
 

The beauty and harmony of the churches, destined to give praise to 

God, also draws us human beings, limited and sinful, to convert to 

form a “cosmos,” a well-ordered structure, in intimate communion 

with Jesus, who is the true Saint of saints.  
 

The cathedral is considered as the 

bishop of Rome. The dedication of 

this basilica is a happy occasion for 

the Church because it reminds us 

of our beginnings, our unity. It 

stands as a monument to God and 

all that God does 

through the Church. 

2025 Columban Calendars  

are now available for $10 from Sandra.  



Dear God 

We thank you for bringing  

us and our parish safely back  

to our original Presbytery, and  

for all the new opportunities that it brings.  

 

We pray for peace in this time of transition, when 

everything feels new and unfamiliar.  

Amen 

Carpark Fundraising at Sacred Heart Church    

Soccer Matches at Cooper’s Stadium is starting  again - 
if you would like to volunteer and be added to the  
Carpark WhatsApp Group please let Sandra know on 

0402 894 613. If you can help 
 please arrive about an hour before games begin.  Thank you! 

November      Events  are at :                               STADIUM 

Fri 29 7.05pm Adelaide United vs Perth Glory 

December 

Fri 20 7.05pm Adelaide United vs Sydney FC 

Fri 27 7.05pm Adelaide United vs Western Sydney Wanderers 

January 2025 

Sat 18 7.05pm Adelaide United vs Melbourne Victory 

Parish Fundraising 

        Quote of the Week 
“I will wait for the Lord, 

I will put my trust in his” 

Isaiah 8:17 

PARISH OFFICE  

We have started the move to our original Presbytery  

252 Port Road, Hindmarsh 

Thank you to all who volunteered  

and very generously giving their time to help relocate. 

 

We are currently still operating at  

29 Grange Road and will continue at 

this address until we have officially 

received our Occupancy Certificate. 

We will keep you updated. 

 


